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August 

Aug 4 Society Meeting—Set up for display 

Aug 6-16-State Fair Exhibit 

Aug 14-16 Chicago Exhibit  

 

September 

Sept 1 Society Meeting—Jin/Shari 

Sept 12-Fall Beginner Workshop 

Sept 18-20-Annual Exhibit-TED MATSON 
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August MBS meeting 
 

Steve Carini will be taking your 

chosen tree from “Bench to 

Display” 

 

He’ll explore: 

 

 Why you have chosen that 

tree to display 

 

 Why it is important to give 

it this attention  

 

 What is your personal goal 

in displaying it at an exhib-

it  

 

 Definite Do’s and Don’ts 

and most importantly... 

 

 How to enjoy this process 

and have fun!  
 

 

EXHIBITORS IN THE 1ST SHOW at State Fair… 

 

You may bring your trees/stands/accent plants, etc 

to the August meeting for check in FROM 6:15 - 

7:00pm,  We will be outside the front door at 

Boerner.  If you can’t make it then, please see the 

info on State Fair in this issue. 



President’s Message 

   It's August and that means State Fair. The amount of work that goes into preparing for 3 

consecutive exhibits, arranging for show trees and their transportation in and out of the Fair, and 

scheduling judges and tree sitters is amazing!  I want to thank everyone involved who put forth such 

a great effort to make this year's exhibit the best. 

 

 Now, it's the members' turn to volunteer to tree sit.  State Fair gives MBS it's biggest public 

exposure during the 11 days of the Fair but it takes a lot of help to make it a success. We still need 

a few more tree sitters.  We could use a few more trees also.  I think it's an opportunity to get ex-

pert advice on what you could do to make your tree better. Don't think that your tree isn't good 

enough. I hear that all the time, and then they exhibit a tree and are awarded a Ribbon. Gee, it 

feels good. So, try it, you'll like it. Remember tree sitters get a free ticket to the Fair. Although 

you do have to pay for parking. 

 

 We will have a club meeting before the start of the fair, which doesn't always happen.  It will 

be about setting up a display. This will  be useful if you have never done it before.  Even if you have, 

it doesn't hurt to refresh your memory. 

 

 -Greg 

  

 

  

 

 

Rich Helminiak, longtime volunteer at the Chicago Botanic  

Garden and member of the Milwaukee Bonsai  

Society passed away Wednesday, June 24th.  He was a 

huge supporter of our society.  He attended many of 

our functions and volunteered at many of our beginner  

workshops.  He will always be remember for his wit and  

sense of humor!  A donation will be made in his name to 

the Milwaukee Bonsai Permanent Collection Fund. 

 

 

 



 

July MBS meeting:  

Tropicals and Exotics with Houston S and Kris Z 
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Celebrating 45 years of Exhibiting Bonsai trees 
By Steve Co 

 

2015 marks the 45th year that members of the Milwaukee Bonsai Society will celebrate their 

bonsai year by exhibiting a tree during the Annual Exhibit.  The AE is our second largest exhibit 

and the most formal.  Since the AE is judged, it is an opportunity for you to receive comments 

from a Bonsai Master on the state of your tree and possible improvements you could try to ac-

complish.  The Annual Exhibit offers you a great opportunity to do this, please take advantage of 

it.  Your tree will only be judged against other trees being exhibited by members with similar 

abilities (novice, intermediate and advanced). 

The trees will be displayed a little differently this year but to do this we need to know the sizes 

of the trees to be exhibited, therefore we will need to pre- register the trees before the AE.  

Trees to be exhibited as a “Tree in Training” do not need to be pre-registered (no stand or com-

panion plants for the “Trees in Training” either).  Tree registration will end at noon on Wednes-

day September 16th.  Please register your tree so we know it’s coming.  Unregistered trees will be 

placed in the Exhibit if there is room for it. 

Tree drop off will be Thursday September 17th from 5 PM till 7:30 PM at Boerner Botanical Gar-

den.  Before you arrive at BBG with your tree be sure that the pot is clean, spider webs and bugs 

removed and the tree watered.  Enter the front door at BBG and proceed to the lower level.  

Your tree will be checked in and placed in the Exhibit Hall.  The Exhibit will end at 3PM on Sun-

day September 20th.  You may pick up your tree from 3:30 PM till 5 PM on that day. 

The link to the MBS45AE Registration form (below) is also available on the 

www.milwaukeebonsai.org/ae/  website under Annual Exhibit and printed copies will be available 

at the August meeting on the 4th. 

And don’t forget the Banquet.  For the very affordable price of $30 per person you get a com-

plete sit down dinner at Meyer’s Restaurant.  Check the Banquet section of the registration form 

and the information sheet for banquet details (final number of guests and entrée choice needs to 

be turned in by September 12th, don’t be too late).  Ted’s Demonstration Bonsai, a Trident Maple 

Forest will be auctioned off during the Banquet.   

Bring your completed registration form to the August meeting to be sure you get the workshops 

you want.  After the meeting mail to:  

 

Pam Woythal, Registrar 

8670 N Point Drive  

Milwaukee, WI  53217 
 

http://www.milwaukeebonsai.org/ae/
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